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Weekly Update: Friday 11th December 2020 
Dear parent or carer 
With just a one full week to go until we finish for Christmas, I would like to thank you all once again for 
your ongoing support throughout the strangest – and busiest – of terms. I hope that you and yours 
continue to stay safe. 

 
Mrs Deirdre Graffin  Principal 

Dates for your diary 
Mon 14th Dec • Advent Week 3 begins 

Wed 16th Dec • Christmas movie afternoon 

Thur 17th Dec • Christmas jumper day - £1 charity donation 

Fri 18th Dec • No Y7 transfer club 

• Wear your Santa hat to school 

• Christmas Walking Bus Sleigh 

• Christmas walk (and sing) around the block 

Mon 21st Dec Menu change – see website for update 

Tues 22nd Dec Bring a packed lunch (no school dinners today). 
School closes at 1pm – staff meeting 

Wed 23rd Dec Christmas Holidays begin at 11am **Subject to change** 
 

Wed 6th Jan Staff Day (training for teachers with Anne McErlane, Educational Consultant) 

Thur 7th Jan Term 2 begins – normal school day 

Out of hours contact 

Need to get in touch about a COVID-related emergency at evenings or weekend? Please e-
mail details and a contact number to" info@newrowps.castledawson.ni.sch.uk which is checked daily. 

COVID-related absences 
Please remember to follow the guidance should your child or a close contact display 
symptom or test positive for COVID. If unsure, contact Mrs Graffin and check the blue 
advice sheet at the end of this update. 
We understand that there has been much speculation about closure. We are open next week 
and have activities and lessons planned for everyone who comes to school. However, we 
know that parents are genuinely concerned for a different reasons. I would like to reassure 
families that if they decide that they need to self-isolate, it is coded on our attendance 
system appropriately. This is different to absences related to illness or other reasons. 

Self-isolation: changes 
NI Chief Medical Officer has advised that the self-isolation period following notification of a 
positive test result or contact with a positive COVID-19 case will reduce from 14 days to 10 
days. This is effective from Monday 14 December. 

Open Week – Postponement 
This will now take place in January – more info at the end of this update 
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We care ~ We share ~ We learn 
 

Online Safety 
Well done to all our pupils who completed some excellent activities linked to Online Safety 
Week. Remember - Now is the time to prepare at home also as many children may have 
technology on their Santa list! Just like buying batteries before Christmas morning, please 
take time to review safety settings before the 25th. At the end of this week’s newsletter, 
there are two more information sheets each on Snapchat (very popular with younger users) 
and WhatsApp (very popular with children and adults alike). Information sheets on TikTok 
and Instagram are on our Twitter feed and also on last week’s newsletter. 
What parental controls are offered by my home internet provider? 
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers/parental-controls-
offered-your-home-internet-provider 
 

Christmas in New Row 

All classes have now recorded their Christmas music and other messages. I am 
absolutely blown away with the talent and effort of our children. It was very 
different not having an audience but the children outshone themselves. 
Huge thanks to all the staff for their efforts, too. Putting these together is not as 
easy as it looks and takes much preparation!  

You can enjoy the performances online at www.newrowps.com and click on the Christmas 
link – they are lovely! Thanks also to parents – it is obvious that there was lots of singing and 
practising at home as well to learn all those words! Thanks also for the Christmas hats and 
accessories. We hope this helped spread the Christmas spirit. 
Y3 Nativity: A special word to Year 3 who prepared a full nativity. Usually this is performed 
as part of the parish Carol Service. This took a lot of extra time to prepare and for that I would 
like to offer sincere thanks to Miss McNicholl, Nicola, Maura and Collette.  
Christmas Dinner: Thanks to Marie , Caroline & Shauna for a lovely dinner on Wednesday. 
Christmas is definitely not cancelled in New Row! #NRPSXmas Ver 2.0 

Advent 2020 
We are working hard to be creative in how we keep a sense of being connected at a time 
when we are forced to stay apart. 
Week 2: Thank you! A collection for the local St Vincent de Paul charity has once again been 
a great show of support for those in need this at Christmas. 
Week 3: Act of kindness: We are encouraging our children to reach put to someone who 
might be lonely at this time – write or make a card and send it to someone 

Y7 Transfer Preparations & Homework 
Y7 Transfer packs have been given out and include additional materials to be completed at 
home from Mon 14th Dec. There is no transfer club next Friday. It will resume on Fri 8th Jan. 

Friends of New Row: Caring & Sharing 
This year, more than ever, families in our local community, and within the school, 
are facing difficult times. If you would benefit from our new Food Voucher Scheme, 
simply speak to Mrs Graffin, in complete confidence. 

Financial or other worries? Need some assistance or support? 
Call ST VINCENT DE PAUL Confidential Local Helpline 028 7930 0819. 
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Enrolment for September 2021 
Is your child due to start Y1 in Sept 2021? Do you have a relative, neighbour or friend who 

would like their child to join the New Row family? Please contact the school office (and 
encourage others to) so we can gather some information. This will allow us to keep parents 

informed about key dates etc in the application process. 

 
 

Friends of New Row 2021 Calendar still available! 
With individual class photos throughout, these are an ideal 
present for loved ones - family, friends and anyone with a 
connection to New Row. EVERY PUPIL OF NEW ROW PS is in the 
calendar.  
WHAT TO DO: Simply write your name & contact details on an 
envelope with the correct amount (£5 each or £12 for 3) and return 
to school office. 
Please support our sponsors 
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